






































































































 Consent Agenda Item 1 
 School Board Meeting January 20, 2022 

 Board Minutes for January 20, 2022 
 President Eileen Kowalczyk called the Regular Business Meeting of the Board of Education of January 20, 
 2022, held at Fairview School, to order at 7:00 p.m. Board members present: Corrin Bennett-Kill, Kevin 
 Bull, Vicki Chung, Jennifer Ciok, Eileen Kowalczyk, and Kimberly Fay joined the meeting virtually. 
 Absent: None 

 Pledge of Allegiance  - Mount Prospect Cub Scout Pack  151 

 Communications 

 Board of Education 
 NSSEO:  Member Chung attended the meeting on January  5 and shared this month’s Shining Stars were two 
 students from District 25.  NSSEO received a grant from The Bureau of Justice for $550,000, and they 
 were only one of 71 recipients to receive this grant nationwide.  The annual Winter Wonderland will be at 
 Sunrise Lake. The next meeting is Wednesday, February 2, 2022. 
 Education Foundation:  Member Ciok attended the last  meeting on January 18 via zoom.  She reported they 
 received a donation from @Properties Realtors for a portion of all home sales.  The Ed Foundation grant 
 meeting will be on February 2, and there were eight grants requested this year. Further information is to 
 come on the prospective date of April 8 for the Education Foundation Gala. 
 PTO Reports:  Vice President Fay (Lincoln), Member  Kobus (Westbrook),  Member Bennett-Kill 
 (Fairview), and Member Bull (Lions Park) reported on PTO meetings and events at the schools. 
 Board President’s Report:  President Kowalczyk shared  that the February 4 tentative meeting will be 
 canceled.  Member Bull announced that he is resigning from the Board of Education on February 4, 
 2022. President Kowalczyk thanked Member Bull for his service and advised the community this 
 position will be filled within 60 days. President Kowalczyk reported that further information would be 
 relayed to the public on February 4 regarding a new board member's interview process. 

 Community Comments 
 President Kowalczyk explained that this was the first of two opportunities for the community to address 
 the Board. Individuals should provide their names and limit their comments to three minutes. 
 The first to address the Board were four executive team members of MPEA (Dina Rush and Amy 
 Traversone)  and MPESPA(Jenny McGoon and Elin Lonergan).  They thanked the Board of Education 
 and members for the decisions made during this challenging time and keeping the safety mitigations in 
 place. 
 The next speaker wanted to extend gratitude to Member Bull for his service, wished him the best, and 
 discussed masks in school. 
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